Workshop ideas from discussion groups

I contacted the conveners of all of the RBMS discussion groups last week to see if their discussions at Midwinter might inspire any future workshops. With their permission, I’m pasting their responses below:

From Nicolette Dobrowski, co-convener of the Public Services discussion group:

From my experience with the Public Services Discussion group (and working daily mentoring library students with a Special Collections interest), I have heard a solid interest in learning more about traditional and new reference tools for Special Collections. I know that Joel Silver’s class is very well received but it is focused more on Rare Books. What about Manuscript and Archival collections? Even though most of us have to view the original source and our own (sometimes institution specific)  listings to answer a question, there are many other tools out there to help us serve our researchers (NUCMC, Historical databases, ArchiveGrid, newspaper archives, Genealogical sources, etc.). This might be a timely topic given that so many librarian/archivist positions are now being asked to pull some sort of reference desk duty.

From Susan Walker, co-convener of the Public Services discussion group:

I’m copying Beth and Dennis on this as PSDG joined Curators and Curators Discussion Group this time. One topic that came up as a possible workshop and for which general interest was expressed was “Handling for Digitization” . Donia Conn has proposed it for a seminar in the future, but as travel money gets tighter, offering something like that regionally might well be appreciated.

I second Nicolette’s suggestions about reference and about archives and manuscript topics. I haven’t seen the list of workshops for this pre-conference, but I know I’d love to see something about pedagogy and instructional design for public services librarians. I am not alone in being called upon to teach without having had any formal teaching experience or training. It might include the kinds of questions to ask and their purposes and effects, Bloom’s Hierarchy of Learning, practical exercises, and so on. I know some of this has been tackled in one way or another before, but I think the more the merrier, especially locally.

Are we interested in reaching out to the non-RBMS community? It strikes me that Basics of Special Collections for non-special collections libraries would be of real and practical use. 

I’ll keep my thinking cap on and let you know if anything further comes to mind.

From Mark Greenberg, co-convener of the Collection Development discussion group:

Heather, thank you for your note.  There was considerable interest in the collection development discussion group for additional discussion about the role and relationship of special collections librarians with fundraising/development personnel.  I believe fundraising, friendraising, and other development-oriented activities are central to successful Special Collections Departments but are not taught in library school and often are areas of concern for both librarians and fundraisers.

